Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 9th May 2023
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, G Robinson, B Ayton, P Blagg, C Dixon, S Fielding, T Wilkes
District Councillor D Pressley
Clerk: S MacDonald

There were 3 members of the public present. 

53/23 Apologies for Absence
Apologies had been received from Cllr Hewson 

54/23 Signing of Acceptance Forms
All forms were signed by the Councillors accepting office for delivery to Bassetlaw District Council.

55/23 Collection of Expenses Forms
All forms available were collected by the clerk for delivery to Bassetlaw District Council.

56/23 Election of Chairman 
Cllr Hauxwell was proposed as chair by Cllr Robinson and seconded by Cllr Fielding with no objections.

57/23 Election of Vice Chairman 
Cllr Ayton was proposed as vice chair by Cllr Robinson and seconded by Cllr Wilks with no objections.

58/23 Chairman’s Report
Many thanks to Susan and all the Parish Councillors who have served this year. Thanks to David and Sybil for all the work they do at District and County level and for the time you give outside of these duties.
The neighbourhood plan is something we need to pick up on and try again to form a working party to take this forward, it is understandable that it has come to a halt as there have been numerous events and planning that has taken their toll time wise.
We have several flood wardens and a couple of new ones that are keen to take the training or have had all the obligatory training required including Flood Warden training, and Road Closure training. Leaflets have gone out and we have collated all the information and contacted people interested in becoming a warden. The next stage is to work on plotting key points on a map.
We have one major planning that is going to appeal, we have listened to the concerned residents and supported them in their objections.
CIL money is continuing to be spent, the village hall is looking better for the work spent on it and we have asked for quotes for refurbishment of the car park and EV points. Still under consideration is the Friends of Woodlands car park project but concerns are had over security with the ongoing anti-social behaviour and history on the site. We are also looking into Christmas lights for the village.
We have had a busy year with national events, the jubilee celebrations involved the official beacon lighting, NCC sent requirements for lighting the beacon on coal top. The jubilee celebrations went well, with a picnic with free bouncy castles and a concert of local bands with good feedback from the general public, this was jointly funded by David and Sybil as well as the parish council. This was one of the official garden party events. Sadly, not long after this we had the passing of Queen Elizabeth II and for the first time in the history of Shireoaks Parish Council we had to consider what we would do, and the decision was taken to hold the official vigil and read out the proclamation at parish level, following the tradition of proclamations. I would like to thank Rev Peter Stanley, Bernie and Ray and Sybil for their help in this, I do think it was quite moving and went down well. Members of the public had the opportunity to sign the book of condolence set up by St Luke’s Church. The parish council produced a commemorative order of service for this. We then recently held the Coronation celebration, and we joined forces with the Shireoaks Sports and Social club to produce like the jubilee. Thanks to Rhodesia Parish Council who we invited to be part and they jointly funded the day. It was an official garden party event like the jubilee was. Again, this went down well, and it was lovely to hear people happy to be part of it and feeling part of the community. Many people have expressed a wish to have similar events without the excuse of the coronation. Thanks to the staff and committee of the Sports and Social club for helping facilitate this.
Facebook continues be a useful tool for communicating with some members of the parish. Regular articles in the Shireoaks Newsletter have helped reach out to everyone and thanks to the volunteers who keep this running volunteering their time. It is one item we support that we guarantee covers the whole village.
The fireworks returned and this overall went down well with people enjoying it, for it to continue the biggest challenge is people to volunteer on the day, funding in the future will be included in the precept.
Employment wise our litter picker retired, and his duties have been picked up by SWHL and the village is looking good. Our clerk handed her notice in, and we warmly welcome Susan and thank her for looking back through the work we have recently done and ensuring things are up to speed. 
Looking forward to the next year we have the anniversary of formation of Shireoaks Parish Council.

59/23 Reports from Community Groups 
There no community groups present at the meeting to update. However, it was noted that this year there was to be:
a) WI Duck Race 
b) Carnival Fun Day
c) Fireworks Display

60/23 Clerk’s Financial Overview
The final balance in the bank at year end was £9,882. All AGAR forms are now completed, and it is now time to send all documents to the external auditors and to place the notice of public rights in the noticeboard. All need uploading to the website too.
Cil money left to drawdown was approx. £166k. A further £1,558.80 was drawn down for last year as VAT was not included in the claim before.  VAT claim for 2021/2022 has gone to HMRC for re-imbursement.

61/23 To agree the delegation of authority. 
It was resolved that the Chairman and Clerk have delegation of authority with no objections.


Meeting Closed
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62 /23 Apologies for Absence  
Apologies had been received from Cllr Hewson 

63/23 Declaration of Interest and to identify any agenda items from which the press and public should be excluded due to the confidential nature of the business.
Cllr Fielding and Cllr Pressley declared an interest in any planning matters.

64/23 To approve the minutes of the meetings held on 11th April 2023
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th April 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, were confirmed as a true record. 
Proposed by Cllr Dixon and seconded by Cllr Fielding and were signed by the Chair.

65/23 Matters Arising

a) Co-option
After the election of 4.5.23 there was one vacancy. It was resolved to co-opt J Potts to fill this vacancy. He duly signed all forms for submission to Bassetlaw District Council and joined the meeting.

b) CIL – Telephone Box, Christmas Lights, Church clock repairs
The painter was waiting for the go-ahead and the paint to start the job of painting the phone box. The paint will be delivered to him by Cllr Ayton, and she will ask him to start when he can.

It was resolved to stress test the lampposts to determine how many and which ones can take xmas lights.
The clerk advised that CIL money could be used for xmas lights if required.

A quote had been received from Smith Derby with regards to the clock repairs and it involves the replacement of mercury switches. They themselves do not remove the old ones and so a specialist electrician needs to be found.
It was resolved to ask Smith Derby if they could recommend anyone.

c) Neighbourhood Plan  
There was no movement on this item.

d) Speed limit in the village
The petition is ongoing and will be given to a full council meeting in June. Until then signatures are still being collected.

e) Church corner planter replacement
We are still awaiting the licence from Notts County council highways to be able to start the installation of these planters.


f) Defibrillator existing maintenance and location for new one
The old defibrillator is now fully equipped, and we are awaiting advice from the head of St Luke’s School as to when the new one can be installed.

g) Bench in Village Garden/Memorial Bench
The memorial bench is installed in the village garden, but it is covered over for the moment. Plans to unveil it are now set for the 8th of June.  An email will be sent to little acorns to invite them to this event.
The second bench will be installed, and a plaque has been received to place onto it after installation.

h) Events – Fireworks/Carnival/Coronation
No updates on Fireworks and Carnival as meetings continue as usual.

The Coronation event was a success. The weather helped again and lots of positive feedback was received.

i) To discuss any Village Maintenance/Lengthsman Scheme concerns
It was resolved to chase Stancliffe Homes over progress on the trough below the gateway sign and the two areas where concrete was left in the grass after removal of signs, which is causing problems for the mowing of the grass. Also, the area under the Willow Drive sign is now covered with weeds and was supposed to be grass seeded.

It was resolved to get a quote for summer plants for the planters along Shireoaks Common and                           Shireoaks Rd.

It was noted that the dyke in front of Frances Field had been cleared by Bassetlaw District Council. This will need to be monitored and needs doing at regular intervals.

We have had reports of a full dog waste bin which is located on the path alongside the railway between the noticeboard and the park, Shireoaks Common side. It was resolved to ask Wendy at Bassetlaw District Council who it belongs to, and to ask SWH if they have ever emptied it.

A path leading to the Marina from the fenced off area of Network Rail has been closed so that no pedestrians can use the path. It appears, that the fence adjoining the railway is falling down and in disrepair and was reported to Network Rail, who took the action to close off the whole path for safety reasons.

There is a sign next to an oak tree at the bottom of York Place which may need replacing, and it was resolved to get a cost for this.

j) Village Litter Bins
We are still awaiting the receipt of five new litter bins for the village.

k) Trees on Shireoaks Common
An e-mail has been sent to Stancliffe Homes asking them to send a letter to each resident advising them of the restrictions to pruning the trees on Shireoaks Common outside of their curtilage. An e-mail has been received from planning to say that this had been completed.

66/23 New Business
l) Renewal of insurance
An insurance quote had been received from Gallagher Insurance. This was a quote for £518.18. The letter also said that this price could be held for three years. It was resolved to ask if there was any discount for this amount and to accept the quote if not and freeze it for the three-year period.




m) Village Hall – CIL
Quotes have been received from Peter Stanley with reference to the car park resurfacing. It was resolved for Cllr Blagg would ask another company to quote also, and to send that quote to Peter Stanley for review as the prices seemed high and not necessarily doing the correct job.

n) litter picking contract review.
SWH limited had commented that litter picking in the village was taking longer than first expected. They asked if they could increase their quote by £50 per month. This was proposed by Cllr Wilkes and seconded by Cllr Ayton.

67/23 Planning 
a) New applications 

b) Appeals
a. 23/00005/S36 00005/s36 Land at Aveling Way - The appeal starts at Worksop Town Hall on the 6th of June and take around four days.

c) Decisions and Awaiting Decisions
22/01201/HSE – 66 Shireoaks Road – demo of existing extension and erect 2 storey side and rear extension
22/01714/OUT – Land to the north of Gateford Toll Bar - Outline application for erection of a care home and up to 10 res dwellings

d) enforcements
There was no update on any enforcement cases.

68/23  Reports from County/District Councillors
It was reported but the District Manager of Highways had been out around the village again looking at the roads and what would need doing with regards to potholes and resurfacing. There is no date as to when this will be completed.
It was also reported that we had had some vandalism on the Railway Station, and this was reported both to the police and the ASBO team at Bassetlaw District Council.
Some of the levelling up fund had been received by Bassetlaw District Council and some used to buy the Priory Centre in the town. This will be improved and renovated.

69/23 Finance
a) Internal audit report
 The internal audit report had been received with no issues reported. It was suggested however that there needs to be a risk assessment given at the next audit. The clerk explained that these risk assessments were completed for any events that the council hosted at the time of the event and given to the insurance company.

b) balance/payments and receipts
	Balanced to statements as at  
	25.4.23
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	20,947.75

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,760.50

	
	
	
	
	
	26,708.25

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	April cheques
	
	
	3,056.26

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	3,056.26

	Payments received since last meeting (inc in balance above)
	
	

	
	
	Precept
	
	
	15,310.00

	
	
	Rhodesia PC
	
	
	400.00

	
	
	Sausage man for fireworks
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	CIL money for bins
	
	
	2,329.26

	
	
	interest on Reserve account
	
	
	4.49

	
	
	                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
	18,073.75

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	2131
	SWH Ltd
	
	
	750.00

	
	2132
	S MacDonald - clerk wages
	
	
	294.80

	
	2133
	HMRC
	
	
	73.60

	
	2134
	J Haddon - internal audit
	
	
	65.00

	
	2135
	S MacDonald - expenses
	
	
	21.74

	
	2136
	Gallagher - Insurance
	
	
	518.18

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	This month’s cheques
	
	
	1,723.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	4,779.58

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	16,168.17

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,760.50

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	21,928.67

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2,792.97

	
	
	
	.
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	19,135.70



70/23 Emergency Measures
a) Flooding 

71/23 Correspondence
	All correspondence had been circulated.

72/23 Police report
The police report had been circulated to all members, but no police were present at the meeting.

73/23 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern. 
	The report of a faulty streetlight #7 on the Row had already been reported to the council for repair.
There appears to be a lot of off-road vehicles making use of the pit top and it was resolved to report this to the police. There seems to be a gap in the fence where they can go through.
There had been a meeting with regards to a solar farm which will be situated at the end of Spring Lane. The access for vehicles to this farm whilst construction is ongoing will be through the village, as other access points have either a width or weight restriction.
 
 Meeting Closed 9:30pm

 Date of next meeting 13th June 2023
